Docket # TC-121432

Dear Messrs. Lauver and Solin:



[via email 9/7/12  5:50 PM]

Thank you for taking the time to talk to us this afternoon. Our purpose in calling you was to attempt to come to a resolution on a way for you to provide auto transport service beginning September 8 between  Whidbey Island and the Bellingham International Airport while at the same time complying with statutes and regulations of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC or Commission). Unfortunately, we were not able to arrive at a solution that would meet the law.

By law and Commission rules, requests such as yours filed on August 29, 2012 require 30 day notice (See RCW 81.28.050) before they can go into effect. Therefore, because your filing did not comply with the 30 day notice requirement, your requested service date of September 1, 2012, could not be achieved. However, in order to shorten the 30 day notice period, UTC staff recommended and you filed, a request to shorten the 30 day notice period. This request, in docket TC-121432, if approved by the Commission at its regularly scheduled open meeting to be held at 9:30 AM on Thursday, September 13, 2012 will allow the currently-expired service between Whidbey Island and the Bellingham International Airport to be reinstated on September 14, 2012. Until then, however, service between Whidbey Island and Bellingham International Airport cannot be resumed.

Respectfully,

Mark Vasconi

(360) 664-1308

Director, Regulatory Services

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
